
Errata for IAPWS Minutes. Vejle, Denmark 2003 
 
 
The Head of the US National Committee, Anneke Levelt Sengers, recently suggested to 
the Executive Secretary a number of small changes to the IAPWS Minutes for the EC and 
Working Group Meetings in Vejle, Denmark. August 2003. 
 
As most of the IAPWS members will now have downloaded the Minutes from the 
IAPWS website, these changes are being forwarded to the Heads of all the IAPWS 
National Committees so that they can inform their members.  
 
1. Contents page. Last line:  Should read: “List of participants at the 2003 EC and WG 
meetings in Vejle, Denmark.” 
 
2. Page 5. Section 5.1. Line 4. The report is 27 pages not 37 
 
3. Page 11. Line 3 of the new paragraph following Minute 11.2. The word “principle” 
should be “principal”. 
 
4. Page 15.  Minute 17.3. With regards to the frequency of future ICPWS, an important 
condition in the report to the EC was that the ICPWS Proceedings needed to be 
simplified if the EC decides on a four-year cycle. To rectify this omission in the Minutes, 
Recommendation 9 from the IAPWS Restructuring Report is reproduced here and should 
be inserted at the end of the paragraph in Minute 17.3.   
 

“IAPWS should consider experimenting with holding the ICPWS at 4-year intervals.  In 

that case, the ICPWS organization and the production of the proceedings must be 

simplified.” 

 
5. Attachment 2.  Page 20. The name “Okita” has been misspelled a couple of times as 
“Ochita”. 
 

 
 
 


